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When we see children exploring their environment, tinkering, investigating, asking questions, searching for meaning, looking 
for information then we know that they are curious and wanting to learn.  Curiosity helps children to be more receptive to 
learning.  

 

Curiosity can supercharge learning but as we know not all curious children gain the highest marks. Most curious children are 
inquisitive and usually know what they know but are so very keen to learn what they don’t know. Curiosity is more than just 
paying attention. It’s the excitement of exploring, a powerful drive within them to learn something new and often they are so 
preoccupied with the learning that  that’s all we hear about. 

 

At St Andrew’s we provide great opportunities for children to explore their curiosity. Teachers use a strategy called, “Think 
Alouds,” during modelled reading and writing sessions- to explain what and why they are thinking, to refine, to expand and to 
be curious and search for other means. Our Project Based Learning (PBL) fosters curiosity through inquiry.  Curiosity  is 
nurtured and becomes contagious as children work cooperatively together creating new and innovative ideas. Our Maker 
Space, where curiosity is in built as children are allowed to tinker, explore, problem solve, take risks and create.  

 

Ask your children about what they think is happening in the old uniform shop. There are signs up, warning tape across the 
doors and black sheeting covering the glass. Loads of curious children have been stopping to ask me whether I can tell them 
what’s happening- some ideas they have shared include a “slime factory”, a “gaming area”, a “robot factory” and a “ teachers 
hub for relaxation.” 

 

 The prayer – Beatitudes of the Children- highlights many blessings, including CUROSITY 

                    Beatitudes of the Children 

Blessed are the children who have someone who believes in them and someone who has high 
hopes for them. 

Blessed are the children who have someone to whom they can carry their problems ... unafraid. 

Blessed are the children to whom life is a book of knowledge. 

Blessed are the children who are allowed to pursue their      curiosity into every worthwhile field 
of information. 

Blessed are the children who have someone who understands that childhood griefs are real and call 
for understanding and sympathy.  

Blessed are the children who are led gently by the hand along the pathway of life by someone who is 
guide, companion and inspiration. 

Blessed are the children whose efforts to achieve have found encouragement. 

Blessed are the children who have learned freedom from Iselfishness through responsibility and co-
operation. 

Blessed is the home, community, school or nation, which sees in the children the hope of the future 
and dedicates their efforts to the realisation of that hope. 

 

Great things happen when children are allowed and encouraged to pursue their curiosity. 

 

Kim McDonald 

Acting Principal 
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School Tour 

 

We are offering a school tour to any parents interested in enrolling       
children at St Andrew’s on Saturday 25

th
 August between 3pm and 

5.30pm. Soon you will see enrolment signs on our front fences.  

Office News 
 
 
 
 
 

Second Hand Uniforms 
The second hand uniform shop is open each Wednesday 8:30am to 
9:00am. 
 

Dear Parents, 

Term three school fees have now been issued and are due by 29 AUGUST 2018. 

For your convenience we accept cash, cheque, Bpay, Direct Debit, AusPost and 

credit card payments over the phone. 

Please note that this is the last account for the year as we only charge over the first 

three terms of the year. 

If you do not receive your school fee statement over the next few days please 

contact the office on (02) 88696700. 

Thank you 
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“FIVER FOR A FARMER” 
 
As you know, we are a caring community at St Andrew’s Primary School. The current 
news about the drought and the plight of farmers is an important issue that affects every 
household in Australia. 
 
We are going to have a fundraiser to support our farmers. The fundraiser is called,    
“Fiver for a Farmer”. This was inspired by a news story on Sunrise where school        
children around Australia are invited to join in this fundraising campaign to raise        
money for farmers, namely “Rural Aid” and “Drought Angels”. 

 
An excerpt from Buy a Bale (Rural Aid).... 
Supporting Aussie farmers and rural communities throughout Australia. This drought ap-
peal campaign is providing meaningful support for farmers by delivering hay and other 
essential items to farmers who have no feed left for their cattle. 

All donations to our drought assistance campaign have a four fold effect. Some hay is 
donated, some we buy, so we’re feeding a hay farmer and their family. Some of our 
truckies are donating their time and diesel, some loads we’re paying for, so we’re feeding 
truckies and their families. Donations towards our Farmers card inject immediate cash 
into the rural towns, city cash going bush. Finally what hay we deliver saves farmers 
cash that they can continue to spend on other items. 

Australia, donating to Buy a Bale is helping not just farmers but their communities and  
so many more people. 

Thank you on behalf of our farmers for your support. 

 

On the 13th of August 2018 we will be having our fundraiser day where children are    
invited to come dressed as a farmer. In the lead up to this event, we will be raising 
awareness about the effects the drought is having on farmers and our entire community. 
Please send donations of five dollars, a “fiver” with children on this day. 
 

We appreciate your support in helping to educate our children about the importance of 
supporting those in need. 

 
 

https://au.news.yahoo.com/fiver-farmer-223217607.html
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LIBRARY NEWS 
 

Book Week 2018, 18th  to 24th August 

 

The theme for “Book Week” this year is: 
 

    ‘Find Your Treasure’  

 

 

On Tuesday 21st, Wednesday 22nd & Thursday 23rd August, as part of our “Book 

Week”  celebrations, the school will be visited by famous Australian children’s   

illustrator Tony Murphy. In past years we have  been visited by brilliant Authors 

/Illustrators who have amazed and inspired our students with their talents. This 

year Tony will be running ‘Cartoon workshops’ which are hands-on sessions         

inspiring students to draw, learn new skills and be creative. All students will walk 

away with guiding handouts from Tony and with art sheets as  evidence that they 

are  improving artists. We are all looking forward to this fun and educational ac-

tivity.  
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TERM 3 

Week Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

1 

Newsletter 

Week 

July 23rd 

STUDENTS RE-

TURN 

24th 

Parish Mass Yr 3 

100 days of kinder-

garten 

25th 

Reconciliation Yr 6 

26th 27th 

Pyjama Day 

Captivate Ensemble  

Rehearsal 

2 

 

30th 

Captivate Choir Re-

hearsal 

31st 

9am Parish Mass Yr 4 

August 1st 

Reconcilation Yr5 

2nd 

Year 6 Canberra 

3rd 

Year 6 Canberra 

3 

Newsletter 

Week 

6th 

 

7pm P&F Meeting 

7th 8th 9 th 10th 

2:15 St Andrews As-

sembly Year 2 

4 

  

13th 14th 

Blacktown Zone Ath-

letics Carnival 

15th 

9:15 Assumption 

Mass 

16th 

Dental Assessment 

K, 2, 4, 6 

 

Voice of Youth 

17th 

5 

Newsletter 

Week 

 

 

  

20th 

Yr 4 Excursion to 

Maritime Museum 

Dress Rehearsal 9-2 

Choir / Orchestra 

21st 

BOOK WEEK    

CARTOONIST Tony 

Murphy 

10am Kindy Liturgy 

of the Word  

7pm Choir & Orches-

tra Performance 

22nd 

BOOK WEEK    

CARTOONIST Tony 

Murphy 

23rd 

BOOK WEEK 

CARTOONIST 

Tony Murphy 

 

Diocesan Athletics 

Carnival 

24th 

 

6 27th 28th 

9am Parish mass Yr 1 

Netball Gala Day 

29th 

Reconciliation Yr 4 

30th 

Father’s Day Stall 

31st 

Father’s Day Stall 

2:15 St Andrews As-

sembly Kindergarten 

7 

Newsletter 

Week 

  

3rd 4th 

9am Stage 3 Mass 

5th 6th 7th 

8 

 

10th 

Fundraising Week 

11th 12th 

Reconciliation Yr 3 

13th 14th 

“Little Big Shots” 

9 

Newsletter    

Week 

17th 18th 

9am Parish Mass Yr 5 

 

Disco Stage 3 

19th 

9am Stage 2 Mass 

Years 3 & 4 

Disco Stage 2 

20th 

Disco Infants 

21st 

Year 5 Bathurst Excur-

sion 

Year 1 Taronga Zoo 

2:15 St Andrews As-

sembly Year 4 

10 24th 25th 

9am Parish Mass Yr 6 

26th 27th 28th 

LAST DAY OF 

TERM 



 

 

 

 

Voice of Youth public speaking competition 
 

The Voice of Youth is an annual competition for Year 6 students which has been 

held in the Parramatta Diocese for the past 31 years.  The contest is conducted 

so that children with a passion for public speaking have an opportunity to use 

this talent.  Contestants select a topic that is important to them and are then re-

quired to prepare and deliver a speech.  

 

All of our Year 6 students have delivered their speech and during the week.  

Next two finalists will be chosen to represent our school at the cluster final.  

These students will deliver their speeches along with students from other 

schools in our area.  The cluster final will be held in our school hall next Thurs-

day August 16, at 10am.   All are welcome to attend.  
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K Blue Malvyn Chaudhary  Brianna Carney 

K Green Ryan Kumar  Jinal Kanbi  

K Red Ivy McCarthy Vicente Alaura 

K Yellow Name Withheld Zander Farag  

1 Blue Zoe Herft Micah Amosa  

1 Green Arshpreet Aujla  George Marbina  

1 Red Ellie Lorenzo Ion Taguding  

1 Yellow  Grace Rana  Tehara Andradi  

2 Blue Summer Guillaumier  Tutu Akinba  

2 Green Gabriel Bustos-Sabado  Haylee Marks  

2 Red Melissa Eskander  Jairaj Arora  

3 Blue Rachel Hay  Dion Abayakone  

3 Green Milania Hilmi  Marley Chaudhary  

3 Red  Harley Oakley Jasmine Cubillo 

4 Blue Daniel Forster  Noah Seymour  

4 Green Harrison Green  Sean Ninte  

4 Red Name Withheld Name Withheld 

5 Blue Sumogo Ambolo  Jayda Vakai 

5 Green Isabella Cazar  Tyrone Micallef  

5 Red Youssef Tannous  Rachel Laycock  

6 Blue Isabella Saunders  Aryan Rao  

6 Green Helen Zammit  Liam Ison  

6 Red Bridget Adigue  Himani Saravanan  

6 Yellow  Alisha Dong  Anthony George  

Student of the Week 
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Blacktown Zone Athletics Carnival 
 

 

VENUE:  Blacktown International Sports Park. Rooty Hill 

 

DATE:     Tuesday 14th August 2018 

 

TIME:     8.00am start  

(the Relays are the first event ) 

 

COST:     NIL 

 

FOOD:    Canteen facilities are available.  

                 Please note: There are no set recess or lunch breaks.  

 

TRANSPORT: Parents will need to make their own arrangements for 

                         transporting their child to and from the venue.   

 

 

 

St Andrew’s Staff and Children wish all 
those attending success as they represent 
St Andrew’s next week. Have fun and may 
the wind be beneath your feet and strength 

be in your arms. 
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SCHOOL UNIFORMS 
Uniform Shop 

From this term school uniforms can only be purchased online. There are uniform samples and fitting rooms 
available for viewing and fitting in the corridor leading into the canteen. This means that parents can select, fit and 
order uniforms Monday to Friday. Uniforms will be delivered to the office for your collection. If you don’t have 
Internet access we will set up a computer in the area for your use.  

 
St Andrew’s Primary Uniform Orders are to be placed on the ‘QKR’ app. Please follow all instructions on the attached 
flyer to download the app and set up your account. No phone orders or messages will be accepted! 

Delivery to the school will be every Monday and Wednesday during the school term free of charge and orders 
must be placed by 4pm Friday for Delivery on Monday and 4pm Tuesday for delivery on Wednesday.   

Try on samples will be at the school for your convenience. Please try on the sizes before ordering to avoid 
disappointment. 

Please choose carefully as we do not refund if you simply change your mind or make a wrong selection, however, we 
gladly exchange. Returned merchandise MUST be in its original condition with all tags still attached and accompanied 
by proof of purchase otherwise the exchange will not be honoured. Any item that has been worn will not be able to be 

exchanged. Please email all swaps to elle@ozfashions.com.au 

Please note that Oz Fashions warehouse in Granville DOES NOT sell the St Andrew’s Primary Uniform. 

If you have any enquires please contact Elle elle@ozfashions.com.au or 0421 216 414 

mailto:elle@ozfashions.com.au
mailto:elle@ozfashions.com.au


 

 

PARENTS AND CARERS  

Dental Staff from Blacktown/ Mt Druitt Dental Hospital Clinics 

Will be visiting your school to provide  

Years Kindy, 2, 4, and 6  

with a short talk regarding oral health information and diet advice plus a  

 

Free Dental Check – Thursday 16th August 

 

The Dental staff will bring portable dental chairs and lights. The dental clinician will use sterilised equipment and wear a new 

pair of latex free gloves for each child. 

 

Consent forms will be sent home for each child and should be returned as soon as possible to the teacher with all questions com-

pleted.  Ticked Yes or No and signed by the parent/ guardian. 

 

Each student with the fully completed  consent form ticked Yes and signed by a parent will be eligible to have a dental checkup. 

(Please ensure all details such as Medicare number and date of birth are correct)  

 

A letter (result sheet) will be sent home with each child on the assessment day. This will indicate how the parent should follow-

up the dental assessment. 

 

Parents will not need to contact the dental clinic, unless otherwise indicated on their result sheet  

 

The child's details will be entered onto the hospital computer data base and will remain confidential. 

 

Treatment appointments will be offered on a prioritised basis and sent directly to the child's address.  Students with urgent 

treatment needs will be offered treatment appointments first. 

 

Parents may choose to make an appointment with their Private Dentist if the result sheet indicates 

their child requires treatment. 

 

Children from grades 1, 3, 5 will not be assessed at school. 

Parents with children in Pre-school, Years 1 ,3 & 5 or children suffering dental pain or trauma, may call the  

Western Sydney Local Health District call centre on :                                         

98456766 

 

Free * dental care is available at NSW public dental clinics for all children  

under 18 years of age. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

NSW Health suggests all children aged 0-18 

have a Dental check up every 1 to 2 years 

and 

should have their teeth brushed twice a day 

Page 14 



 

 

 

Page 15 



 

 

Page 16 



 

 

Page 17 

Oakhill College Tour 

We warmly invite all prospective students and families to attend an Oakhill College Tour on 

Thursday, 16 August 2018.  

From 9.30am – 11.30am, the morning provides a great opportunity see how the College inspires 

students to aspire to greatness. Explore our beautiful grounds and facilities at the College and meet 

the Principal, Brother Steve Hogan. Visit http://www.oakhill.nsw.edu.au/enrolments/book-a-tour/ 

to reserve your place or contact the Registrar on 9634 0802 for further information. 


